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Dear Friends,

      Congratulations to all members and leaders, past and present on the occsion of the completion of 50th year of AIFUCTO.
The AIFUCTO was formed in a meeting held in Udai Pratap College, Varanasi on 24th April; 1962.The meeting was presided over by Prof.K.L.Sharma of Jaipur and adopted the constitution. Prof.H.N. Singh of Jaunpur was elected the Secretary convener. The first Annual Conference of AIFUCTO was held on 24th & 25th February, 1963 in Calcutta. Prof.M.M.Chakraborty of Calcutta & Prof.H.N.Singh were elected as the First President & the First General Secretary of AIFUCTO.
We pay our deepest homage to those visionary leaders who played a historic role in building a united, strong and determined teachers’ movement in the higher education sector in India.
 Please read and  circulate the article by Prof.H.N.Singh, the first General Secretary of AIFUCTO, reprinted in our journal Teachers’ Movement,March,2012 issue.
Meetings with MHRD & UGC 
 The General Secretary led a team of leaders and office bearers from the adjoining States of Delhi & submitted a letter on 24th February informing the MHRD about the Dharna and Court Arrest Program planned to be held on 14, 15, & 16 March, 2012.
 A meeting was held with Sri Kapil Sibal,Hon'ble Minister ,HRD on 12th, march,2012.The President, General Secretary,Prof.Jaya Gandhi ,Prof Jay Kumar, both National Secretaries,Prof .V.S.Nehera,Prof.Jagwant Singh ,both Vice Presidents,Prof.D.Kumar ,Delhi Coordinator were present in the meeting. 
Sri Kapil Sibal, Hon'ble Minister categorically stated that  though the MHRD is willing to solve the problem of arrears payment, the objections to release the share of the Centre  to the States which have not raised the age of retirement to 65, came from the officials of the Ministry of Finance. He informed the AIFUCTO leaders that his Ministry has written a number of times to the Finance Ministry to resolve the problem. He added that he would again talk to the Finance Ministry.
He repeatedly said that he was with the teachers and would continue with his efforts for making the payments. He told the leaders that he would talk to the Cabinet Secretary on the matter immediately. Sri Umashankar I.A.S, PS to the Hon’ble Minister also took part in the meeting. 

The General Secretary and Prof.Jagwnt Singh also met Smt.Vibha Puri Das, Secretary, Higher Education, and HRD and discussed the matter with her. She categorically told the leaders that she would try her level best to serve the interest of the teachers.

The UGC officials were informed of the Delhi agitation program of AIFUCTO.The General Secretary expressed anxiety over the delay both in removing the anomalies and extending the date for RC/OC.
COURT ARREST PROGRAM
A well attended Press Conference was also held in the Press Club of India, New Delhi on 12th March for the publicity of our demands and Programs in Delhi as well as in the State media. A number of news papers, both English and Hindi and Online news channels published the upcoming AIFUCTO programs and highlighted our demands
Greetings and Congratulations on the massive success of the Dharna and Court Arrest program in Delhi on 14, 15 and 16th March, 2012. The spontaneous and over whelming responses of our members from all states have once again proved the vitality of our movement. The members who gathered in Delhi for the Jail Bharo program showed great determination and assured the leadership that they would not hesitate to come again at the call of the AIFUCTO leadership if the demands were not met by the Central Govt. and the UGC.
Thousands of teachers from Manipur to Kanyakumari, from Jammu to West Bengal assembled at Jantar Mantar, Delhi to listen to the leaders, both central and state levels, who explained to them the apathy of the Govt of India and inaction by the UGC to fulfill our long standing demands. The speakers, one after another, underscored the importance of building strong united movement across the country by way of sending the message to the Govt. and the UGC, that a stronger movement including continuous cease work would be resorted to in the coming days.

The participants courted arrest on all three days and were released soon by the competent authorities, though they were prepared to go in to custody for the right cause.

The air of the venue of Dharna was rent with slogans in all major languages of India.
During each day of the Court Arrest Programme, the President of AIFUCTO gave an  inaugural speech highlighting the plan and perspective of the program. The General Secretary presented the report on latest developments and congratulated the teachers for taking huge trouble to come to Delhi  from distant parts of the country.  He observed that whatever the teachers have received over the decades was the result of persistent movement and hard negotiations. All leaders have pointed out that the patience of teachers have a limit and failure on the part of the decision makers would invite unnecessary trouble for them and the teachers would not be responsible for a vitiated academic atmosphere.

NEC meeting on 16th evening
The NEC meeting, presided over by Prof.Tarun Patra, reviewed the situation at the  end of the program on March, 16th evening. Leaders from almost all states deliberated on the future course of action. The General Secretary congratulated the members for the 
massive participation in the program and presented the latest developments He expressed unhappiness over the attitude of the Ministry of Finance towards the payment of arrears.

The meeting decided to hold HUNGER STRIKE in New Delhi & also in states in the month of June, 2012, if our demands are not fulfilled.
The meeting, once again, urged the affiliates to celebrate the Golden Jubilee of AIFUCTO in a befitting manner.
Meeting with the Committee to revisit the Regulations

 A meeting was held with ‘The Committee to Revisit the UGC Regulations, 2010’ on 22nd March  and the AIFUCTO represented by General Secretary, Prof.Jaya Gandhi, Prof.D.Kumar, Prof.Jagwant Singh and Prof.V.S Nehera . The AIFUCTO delegation expressed concern over inordinate delay in resolving the anomalies.  A memorandum representing the summary of the AIFUCTO suggestions to the Anomaly Committee was submitted. The General Secretary demanded that the matters within the domain of UGC like PhD Regulation to be prospective and extension of the date for RC/OC be notified immediately as they don’t need MHRD permission.
Meeting with Sri. R.P.Sisodia
The General Secretary along with Prof.Jaya Gandhi, Prof.D.Kumar,Prof.Jagwant Singh and Prof.V.S Nehera had a meeting with Sri R.P. Sisodia.The leaders conveyed to him the decisions of NEC to intensify the agitation program and wiould be forced to adopt a hunger strike program in Delhi in the month of June if our demands remain unfulfilled.
Affiliate news

Meeting in Chattishgarh

A meeting of all leaders and office bearers of the State Federation and associations of university and college teachers of Chhattisgarh was held on 6th March, 2012 at Raipur. The meeting was addressed by the General Secretary, AIFUCTO. The leaders explained different state level issues and expressed full support to the AIFUCTO program. The AIFUCTO General Secretary accompanied by the leaders met Sri Sunil Kumar, I.A.S, the Chief Secretary of the state and sought his cooperation in getting the problem solved.Sri Sunil Kumar remembered the happy experiences to work with AIFUCTO when he was in MHRD. Prof.Barman thanked him for valuable contributions during the last pay scales revision exercises.
The central trade union sponsored strike on 28th Februart,2012

AIFUCTO extended support to the nationwide one day strike on 28th February, 2012 called by the Confederation of Central and State Govt. Employees Federations and Central Unions. Our members in many states participated in strike .We congratulate them for highlighting the urgent issues . It is unfortunate that some of them have been asked to explain their participation in the strike. We reiterate that the participation in strike is a democratic right and must not be questioned.

Golden Jubilee Program
We are happy that many affiliates have started celebrating the Golden Jubilee Program in a befitting manner. Kindly send news of all the programs to the General Secretary. Please send your contribution to the AIFUCTO early. The minimum amount to be paid is Rs.20 per member. All cheques and drafts to be sent to the General Secretary payable at Hyderabad. All well wishers and former members may as well send their contributions. 
Greetings
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